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PatientParticipationGroup

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 18th July 2012

In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)





Mrs Penelope Burns (PB)





Mr Alfred Geary (AG)





Mr Keith Verrall (KV)





Mr Darren Brittain (DB)





Dr AF Newton – GP WMC (AN)





Mr Simon Bardsley – Practice Manager WMC (SB)

Apologies:


Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar





Mrs Jane Austin

MATTERS ARISING:

· PPG Notice Board – Items for inclusion discussed at June meeting and need to start populating board which is now available. Previously agreed PB and KV to action.
· Logo – KV distributed 3 examples of logos he has devised for PPG use and after discussion a circular design was selected. KV to take forward to produce selected logo in different sizes for use in all aspects of PPG work.
· TV/Media Screen – CM advised he is working on a solution which would require funding for purchase of hardware but for which the software would be free. SB has confirmed that funding would be available from Friends of Woodbrook if required. SB advised practice has contacted surgery in Leicester as they are using the Community Network system. This is the system we originally considered but turned aside as the quality of the demonstration programme was poor. The Leicester surgery is 1 year into a 3 year contract and so far is very pleased with both service and quality. The advantage of this system is that there is no financial outlay involved as all costs are covered by local advertising. It should be possible to arrange for this company to provide a full demonstration in the surgery at which there should be PPG representation. Alternatively the company could present the demo at the next PPG meeting. SB to take forward.
· Car parking – no obvious problems so far with Travelodge customers parking in the surgery car park.
· PPG Terms of reference – PB has e-mailed comments on suggested wording to CM but unfortunately not available as CM internet not available. To be discussed at next meeting. SB to add to agenda.

· GP Pension Dispute – PB asked whether there are plans for any more industrial action. AN confirmed that we are not aware at this stage of any further plans.
· NAPP membership – PPG membership confirmed. DB asked what benefits membership provides. CM explained that NAPP is essentially a support network for PPG’s across the country, with meetings and conferences being arranged to discuss national issues affecting patients. There is a Certificate of Affiliation which should be placed on the PPG notice board. CM currently working through the membership pack and will present summary at next meeting. SB to add to agenda.
MAKING CONTACT WITH PATIENTS:

· CM attended a PPG Network meeting on 4 July, arranged by West Leicestershire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and a copy of the minutes and presentations from this meeting are attached. Included in the minutes is a section entitled Improving Care in the Community which outlines a CCG scheme being undertaken by local practices called Proactive Care – Virtual Ward (VW). CM wished to discuss how the PPG could be involved in supporting the Practice in the operation of this scheme, and whether this could be a means of PPG members starting to meet patients in the surgery setting. The general feeling was that the principles of the VW scheme of a) improving patient outcomes and b) reducing the financial impact of unnecessary hospital admissions is something that could be raised with other patients however, the issue of confidentiality could make this difficult. One suggestion was that discussions could take place around alternatives to calling 999 or attending A&E for relatively minor reasons. After some discussion CM asked that all members consider how they would approach the subject with patients and to consider what questions they feel might be asked of them at the time. CM also asked SB to raise the subject with the Partners, to consider how they think the PPG can assist with the objectives of the VW scheme, and in general, how they feel the PPG can/should be promoted. All to consider. SB to discuss with Partners.
· CM has suggested that a Pharmacist should be invited to attend a future PPG meeting as this was a very successful action adopted by other local PPG’s. AN suggested the issue of repeat prescriptions would be worthy of discussion.SB to discuss with Manoj,  Lloyds Pharmacist.
CARERS CORNER:

· SB circulated a newsletter produced by Leics County & Rutland Carers Service. Practices currently ask new patients, as part of the registration process, whether they are a Carer for anyone, or whether they are Cared for by anyone. If yes they are provided with a pack giving details of support available. Suggested that either a ‘carers Corner’ be set up within the waiting areas or that details of the support available be added to the PPG notice board. 
· In addition, could the PPG help to identify Carers who the Practice may not be aware of and who would benefit from this support? Agreed all members to consider how this might be achieved and SB to discuss with the Partners.
A.O.B.

· E-mail addresses – KV asked that all members be supplied with their colleagues e-mail addresses. SB to arrange.

· On-line appointment booking – KV asked whether settings can be altered to allow patients to book more than one appointment using this service. SB to investigate.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

· Wednesday 22 August, 6.30 pm
